

June 15, 2017

OPENING REMARKS

President Lori Rosman was called to Sacramento for work, so Past President Brent Burnside presided – and was very careful to be nice to the women this week. Gary Goodman led us in a song; Larry Robinson led the pledge and Tim Ragsdale offered the prayer.

GUESTS/INTERCLUB

One guest today – Joseph Cosgrove, a friend of Aaron Kellums. Joseph helped at the car show both days (Thank you!) and may be interested in joining NMK (Yay!). Thirty-six members attended today's meeting

From Adrian Crane: Some interclubs are in the works but no firm dates at this point.

ANNOUNCEMENTS/CORRESPONDENCE

Car show talk and kudos permeated much of the meeting. Here's what came up that wasn't car-show related:

Kiwanis Night at the Modesto Nuts will be Tuesday, June 27. It is open to all clubs in Division 46. Bring guests and prospective members. We have the deck reserved from 6 to 10 p.m. Dinner will be served from 6 to 7:30 p.m. Beer and wine available. Tickets are \$33 per person.

Other socials - Randy Cook said everyone seemed to enjoy the Stuffing Party and he put out the usual large container of wine bottles. He's working on a movie night in August that will feature the musical "Grease."

Chicken A Go Go – it's down to one person has not turned in their money. Please do so and then the books can be closed on the 2017 event.

CASA golf tourney and concert (from Roger and Loren Suelzle) -- Thirty-two people are signed up to play in the June 22 golf tournament at Del Rio, with each paying \$1,000. No help is needed and there is no wine raffle as part of it (but of course if you want to just give Roger a bottle of wine, you can).

Ten volunteers are needed to help with parking at the Zasu Pitts Memorial Orchestra benefit concert, which will be Saturday, June 24 at Del Rio. (It looked like the sign-up sheet did not fill up.) Those who volunteer will get free admission. Tickets are \$50 per person at the gate or online at http://casaofstanco.org/. Click on the item labeled June 24, 2017 – Hot Fun in the Summertime! A Concert for CASA. General admission begins at 5 pm., music at 6:30 p.m. No pets. Wine and food may be brought in; beer, bar and food will be available on site.



A happy buck from Ken Darby, whose grandson won the Modesto City Golf Tournament while we were all focused on Graffiti. Ken has a new(er) car – a 16-year-old BMW. He still has his pickup; he won't be selling that.

BIRTHDAYS/ANNIVERSARIES

No one fessed up about celebrating a birthday this week, perhaps that's because there were no cupcakes?

On June 12, Rich Humble celebrated getting out of the Army 50 years ago.

HAPPY/SAD BUCKS & PROGRAM – all car show

Total entries for the car show: 1,329 – counting specialty cars. Leftover T-shirts: 218 (and maybe a few at the Visitors Bureau).

Brent said the wrap-up meeting for the American Graffiti committee has been moved back a week. It will be at 7 a.m. Wednesday, June 28, at Perko's at Oakdale and Sylvan. Brent asked for emails summarizing key points of what went well and what we can do better.

Larry Hughes is happy that the graffiti show phone isn't ringing near as much as it was, and he thought registration went very well. Others agreed.

John Sanders said he thought this was the best show ever and said that he and Bob Riedel agreed they did an excellent job of succession planning, turning over the car show to Brent and the parade to Charlie Christensen. John offered another buck for the great effort by his brother Ray in coordinating volunteers.

Brent also offered a happy buck for Ray's efforts.

Gary Wasmund offered kudos for the unsung heroes – the parking crew, most notably Robert Husman and Dirk Paintedman.

Jim Graham said show attendance for the two days was about 5,400. He hopes to have other numbers compiled by the June 28 committee meeting. If you have invoices/receipts for expenses related to the show, please get them to Jim and clarify who is to be paid.

Jennifer Mullen said the Cruise-In after the parade went well, too, although they need to work more closely with police so the classic car owners can get back downtown. She also observed how many



spectators attended and were happy with the parade, including the opportunity to get up close to the cars.

Bob Dunbar – kudos to the potty coordinator. We're hoping to get a better (lower) price for the "black tie" mobile restroom that was required for the vendors.

Gary Goodman offered a shout out to Kyle Barker for lining up great bands and for the stage arrangement. Everyone also liked the use of the stage for the car awards on Sunday.

Loren Suelzle said Mercedes Wallace and Dave Wallace were extremely moved by what the club had done for them in fixing up Dennis' car and including it in the parade and show. Mercedes would like to attend a club meeting when she is feeling stronger.

Aaron Kellums liked the layout of the show and said the owners of the 32 specialty cars provided good feedback.

Allan Ramsay said the power set up went well. He thanked Skipper, Murray and Bill for their help.

Eddy Haas said three people walked to him (he was wearing one of the light blue Kiwanis shirts) and thanked him for the club's effort in putting American Graffiti together.

Joan Rutschow agreed that the car show went well. She also noted that the Modesto Symphony will have a program at the Gallo center next June 1 and 2 featuring three original compositions celebrating Modesto's cruising legacy. (FYI--They were filming at the car show Saturday morning.)

MARBLE/LUNCH MONEY

Larry Hughes had the right number but pulled a white marble. John Sanders won the lunch money.

Upcoming Events

June 22	F	Golf tournament benefitting CASA
June 24	FS	Concert benefitting CASA
June 27	S	Kiwanis Night at the Modesto Nuts
July 22	S	Twain Harte Golf & Wine in the Pines, Sanders cabin
August TBA	S	Movie Night featuring "Grease"
Sept. TBA	Р	De-installation dinner
Oct. 13	С	NMK volunteers help at Chamber Oktoberfest
Oct. 29	S	Wine Tasting & Lunch
Dec. 2	С	Breakfast with Santa
Dec. 11	С	Book sorting at the barn
Dec. 13	CS	Toy wrapping & social at the Barn
Dec. 16	С	Christmas Basket Distribution



2016-17 BOARD AND COMMITTEE CHAIRS **Board Members**

Officers President

First Vice President

Past President

NMK Field Games

Chicken A-Go-Go

Christmas Baskets

Secretary

Treasurer

Second Vice President

Lori Rosman Eric Angelo Adrian Crane Brent Burnside

Marci Boucher Britta Skavdahl

2015-17 Audrey Goesch, Lisa Lodi Judy Herrero, Britta Skavdahl 2016-18 Charlie Christensen, Randy Cook,

Bill Michael, Ken Nolte

Fundraising and Event Committee Chairs

Lisa Lodi CASA Golf Tournament Jim Toal Charlie Christensen Breakfast With Santa

Jennifer Mullen, Kyle Barker Marty Villa Brent Burnside

Graffiti Festival

Standing Committee Chairs

Community Services Young Children Priority One Youth Services Sponsored Youth

Spiritual Aims Scholarships Prospective Member Orientation

Membership Growth Sunshine/cards

Brent Burnside (Enochs), Lisa Lodi (Vanguard) Bill Michael (Central Catholic), Marty Villa (Davis) Marty Villa Bill Ryan Roger Suelzle

Eric Angelo

Judy Herrero

Richard Reimche

Robert Husman

Tyler Richardson

Membership Retention Adrian Crane Social Committee Randy Cook

Program Chair Steve Collins, Adrian Crane Publicity Chair Kyle Barker, Trish Christensen New Member Bios George Bairey

Soccer Club Liaison George Bairey Web Master Trish Christensen Insurance Commissioner Bill Ryan

Fiscal Oversight Jim Graham/Lori Rosman